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September Chapter Meeting 

The September meeting will begin at 7pm on 

Wednesday, Sept. 21, in the EAA hangar at WVI. 

Exit Hwy 1 at Airport Blvd., go toward hills, turn left 

after 3rd stoplight (Hangar Way) onto Aviation Way, 

proceed past WVI terminal and Zuniga's restaurant. 

EAA hangar and parking lot is on the left.  

 

 

 MB99s and volunteers pose in and around our booth at the WVI Fly-In and Airshow this month. From left to right: Teri Mantz, 

Michaele Serasio, Lori Ledford, Alice Talnack, Jeanne Hendrickson, and Becky Taylor.                                 Photo by Dena Taylor 
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Chair: Alice Talnack  
Vice-Chair: Donna Crane-Bailey  
Secretary: Mona Kendrick 
Treasurer: Sarah Chauvet 
Past Chair: Michaele Serasio 
Logbook Editor:  Dena Taylor 
Phone: 831-462-5548 
Email: detaylor@cabrillo.edu 
Deadline:  25th of each month for the 
next month’s publication. 
 

 Committee Chairs 
Aerospace Education: 
Carolgene Dierolf 
Alice Talnack 
Air Marking: 
Michaele Serasio  
Scholarship: 
Gabrielle Adelman 
Membership: 
Donna Crane-Bailey 688-9760 
Historian: OPEN 
Librarian: 
Laura Barnett 
Scrapbook: 
Theresa Levandoski-Byers 
Aviation Activities: 
Lori Ledford 
   <Loli191@yahoo.com> 
Legislative: Alice Talnack 
WebMistress: Gabrielle Adelman 
Public Relations Coordinator: 
Carolyn Dugger 
Hospitality Chair: 
Jody Roberts 
 

Monterey Bay  

Chapter Officers 

22 Sharp MB99s! 

 Listed below are 22 brilliant, wonderful women who paid their dues to 
the Chapter. If you haven’t paid your $15 please do so now. Make 
check payable to  Monterey Bay 99s and send to Sarah Chauvet, 
147 Mesa Verde Dr., Watsonville CA 95076. Our local dues run from 
June 1, 2011 to May 31, 2012. You’ll be in the company of these great 
women:  

Gabrielle Adelman 

Earline Arnold 

Olive Bungard 

Sarah Chauvet 

Donna Crane-Bailey 

Jo Deiser 

Mary Ellen Eisemann 

Ann Goldsmith 

Kay Harmon 

Jeanne Hendrickson 

Mona Kendrick  

Theresa Levandoski-Byers 

Joanne Nissen 

Zoe Dell Nutter  

Pam O’Brien 

Sandra Pratt 

Ann Sanchez 

Mary Saylor 

Michaele Serasio 

Jill Smith 

Alice Talnack 

Dena Taylor 

Prop Wash 
By Alice Talnack 

By the time that we heard of Geneva Cranford’s death last month I 

had already submitted my August article for The Logbook. Whether you 

knew her or not, I just wanted to take a moment to have each of us say 

“Thanks” one more time to Geneva for all that she contributed to our chap-

ter over the 46 years that she was a member 

. 

Also, with this issue of The Logbook, the 47th Watsonville Fly-In & 

Air Show is over.  I would like to thank each of you that helped with either 

Pilot Registration and/or Aircraft Judging in any way. Your time and sup-

port of this community and general aviation event is greatly appreciated. 

 

Next event, the WVI Open House & 10 cents-a-pound rides and 

scholarship fundraiser on October 16.  See you there! 

 

Always, a pleasure to be one of you, the MB99s. 

Alice 
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Donna Crane-Bailey   Geneva’s service 

Laura Barnett   Geneva’s service 

Claudia Contreras  BFR on 8-13-11!! 

Kryss Crocker   Geneva’s service 

Jeanne Hendrickson  Geneva’s service; San Yaney Airport 

Lori Ledford   Local: MRY, SNA, WVI; passed IFR checkride! 

Michaele Serasio  Visited Geneva in hospital 

Alice Talnack   WVI Fly-In poster distribution @ SNS, PRB, Lompoc  

           & Camarillo airports; Geneva’s service 

Dena Taylor   Geneva’s service 

Member Activities 

A message from the AEMSF Trustees: 

 “The AEMSF Trustees are pleased to announce the amount to be given to a student pilot through the 2012 

New Pilot Award has been increased from a maximum of $1500 to a maximum of $2000.  We hope all 

members will pass this great news on to their fellow 99s.  We anticipate many applications for this Award 

from our newer members.” 

 The 2012 AE Scholarship applications, including the new Emergency Maneuver Training Scholarship, 

and 2012 New Pilot Award application is now available on The 99s website at 

http://www.ninety-nines.org/index.cfm/scholarships.htm#top 

FAA Safety Seminars  

 For more info, go to FAASafety.gov 

"Best VFR Practices in NORCAL Airspace"  Topic: Pilot / Controller radio traffic 

Tuesday, September 13, 2011 at 7:15 PM 

Location: Wings of History Museum, 12777 Murphy Ave. San Martin, CA 95046 

Select Number: WP1540174     Description: Discussions with a NORCAL controller on how to make the most of services available to 

pilots, with emphasis on safe VFR operations. 

DON’T FORGET ABOUT THESE PILOT TIPS! 

 

This week, Doug Stewart describes the "first link" in a common accident chain. Once aware of it, you can easily elimi-
nate a major risk factor from your flights. 

 

View the tip here... 

http://www.pilotworkshop.com/tips/aviation_decision_making.htm 

 

http://www.ninety-nines.org/index.cfm/scholarships.htm#top
http://faasafety.gov
http://www.pilotworkshop.com/tips/aviation_decision_making.htm
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Airshow photo by Dena Taylor 

47th Annual Watsonville Fly-In and Air Show 

Above, beginning of the Air Show as seen from the Monterey Bay Chapter’s booth. Below, selling off Air Show memorabilia 

to benefit our scholarship fund as the 47th Watsonville Fly-In and Air Show comes to a close.  Of course, there is always a 

pilot around for hangar talk! 

Dean Bailey 

Dean Bailey 
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Geneva’s Bavarian Cream 
(courtesy of Joanne Nissen) 

 

-Soak one T gelatin and two T cold water for 5 min.  

-Stir till melted in a double boiler.  

-Add 1 or 2 cups mashed raspberries, 1 c. whipped cream  

        and 3/4 c. powdered sugar.  

-May add 1/2 c. finely chopped nuts. 

-Chill till ready to serve.  

“Fantastic!” 

Fall Section Meeting in Durango  

For everyone planning on attending, be sure that 

you make your hotel reservations before 9/20 

which is the cut-off date for the 99s room rate 

for both hotels. Also if you’re planning on going 

on the train ride to Silverton on Friday, be sure 

to send in your registration right away as space 

is limited. Also for anyone with health issues 

the altitude at Silverton is over 9,000 ft. 

Updated registration documents for Durango are 

available at http://sws99s.org. The room block 

for both hotels is guaranteed until 9/20. After 

that the rooms can be released to other custom-

ers. Also the Fly Market will be open on Friday 

as well. 

Air Show participant making sure her plane is ready to go! 

Kryss Crocker, Donna Crane-Bailey and Kaylin Collins at 

the end of the day on Friday—still looking chipper and 

looking forward to the evening’s festivities. 

The big and small of it and coming in for a landing sans plane! 

Dean Bailey 

Dean Bailey 

Dean Bailey 

Dean Bailey 
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Mailing 
Address 
Goes 
Here 

Monterey Bay Chapter 99s 

c/o Dena Taylor 

728 Olson Rd. 

Soquel CA 95073 

Oct. 16, 2011—––———–—WVI Open House 

 

Sept. 21, 2011—––———–—MB99s Chapter Meeting 

                                                             7pm, WVI, EAA Bldg., see p. 1  

 

 Oct. 23-25, 2011————— South Central & West Joint Section Meeting 

                                                            Durango, CO . See p. 5 

Jan. 28, 2012—––———–—Winter Business Meeting 

                                                            Santa Cruz, Dream Inn  

July 11-15, 2012—––—–—–99s International Conference 

                                                            Bozeman, MT  

Oct. 19, 2011—————— MB99s Chapter Meeting 

                                                             7pm, WVI, EAA Bldg.,  


